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A great big THANK YOU to everyone who supported our Christmas Fair. It was a 
great success, yet again, thanks to the support of our parents and the extremely 
hard work of our excellent PTA. 

FOUNDATION STAGE CHRISTMAS  
PERFORMANCES 

 
Friday 9th December: 9.30 am start 
 
Tuesday 13th December: 9.30 am start 

YEAR 1 & YEAR 2 CHRISTMAS  

PERFORMANCES 

 

Tuesday 13th December at 2.00 p.m. This 

performance is particularly suitable for 

young children to attend. 

 

Wednesday 14th December at 9.30—10.30 

a.m.   

Thursday 15th December at 9.30—10.30 

a.m. 

 

PLEASE BE AWARE THAT WE      
APPRECIATE & EXPECT A  

QUIET  
AUDIENCE FOR THESE TWO  

PERFORMANCES  

INVITATION 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

You are invited to Alwyn’s  

      Carol Concert! 
6.00 pm—7.00 pm 

 
On Wednesday 14th December  

you and your child(ren) are invited to the school hall 
to sing some traditional Christmas carols. 

 
Staff will be offering refreshments of mulled wine 

and mince pies! 
 

We are really looking forward to seeing you there! 

 
Festive wishes. 

 
Alwyn Staff 

CHRISTMAS PARTIES 
 
All children will have their Christmas  
parties on Monday 19th December.  
 
The teachers will put up party food 
lists.  Please inform your child’s teacher 
if there are any foods you don’t want 
your child to eat.  
 
Please send your Year 1 and Year 
2 children to school wearing 
their party clothes. 
 
(Please send reception children 
to school in their school        
uniform.) 
 
Please ensure they wear 
sensible shoes and a coat . 



CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 
Last day of term:  
Tuesday 20th December 2016 
School will close at 2.55 p.m. 
 
First day of Spring Term: Wednesday 4th 
January 2017. There is NO INSET day.  

Tuesday 20th   

December  
Parent helpers’  

coffee morning at 10.00 

a.m. 

PARENT COUNCIL MEETING FEEDBACK 
A select gathering of parents met for the Parent Council meeting held on Thursday 24th          

November. They enjoyed a presentation on õA Year in the Life of Alwynõ, listened to a report on 

the different communication strategies we use and discussed the responses to our various   

questionnaires.  

 

The next meeting will take place from 7.30 ñ8.30 pm on Monday 8th May 2017.  

 

Please contact the school before this meeting with any items you would like added to the agenda.  

 

Year 1 & Year  2: Dads into SchoolYear 1 & Year  2: Dads into School  WEEK!WEEK!  

  

9thñ13th January 2016  
 

We are pleased to be holding Dads Into School Week again. 

  

The class teachers will be happy to welcome you any morning during the week 

of  9th January at 8.50a.m.  The session will end by 10.30 a.m. 

 

Numbers will be restricted. If you are not able to attend this particular week, please speak to 

your childôs teacher about an alternative date.   

 

If you wish to attend, please complete the sign-up sheet located in the class cloakroom  

or email the school and Mrs McCarthy will forward your email to the class teacher. 

 

Reception parents are always welcome. Please sign up in the cloakrooms. 

BOOK CHARACTER DAY 

 

Book Week will be 6th -10th February.  

 

We will be asking your children to dress up as a book character on Friday 10th  

February.  

 

All members of staff dress up and we are already looking forward to this fabulous week! 
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GARDENING CLUB 

The school garden has been in need of a makeover for a while, and this has now been 

made possible thanks to a generous donation from the Lions Club. Mr Gray (our site 

controller) and Clive Veevers (a member of the Lions Club) have made some fabulous 

raised beds and wooden planters using materials kindly supplied by Travis Perkins at a 

discounted price. All that remains to do is for the children to fill them with compost and 

start planting! 

Mrs Lewis 

DT WEEK 

Key stage 1 have had Design and Technology Week!  

 

Year 1 have had the chance to see how simple mechanisms work! The children have used their designing, folding and cutting skills to make 

their very own thank you cards. They have developed their knowledge and understanding of how to accurately design and evaluate a piece of 

work.  

 

Year 2 have been learning about different types of puppets. The children started off the week making their own shadow puppets with card, straws 

and split pins and then performed their own shadow puppet show in groups! The children then designed and made their own glove, rod or string 

puppet   using different materials. After making their puppets they were able to evaluate what they had done, stating what they liked and what 

they would do differently next time.  

The children thoroughly enjoyed DT Week and are looking forward to the next one!       Miss Martin 

RECEPTION  

All the children settled well after the half term break and returned to school excited to learn.   We walked to Oak-
en Grove Park and searched for signs of Autumn. The children used the items they collected to make Autumn 
pictures and learn more about the changing seasons.   In our garden the leaves are falling from 
the trees and the enjoyment in sweeping them up and playing with them has been a daily activi-
ty.  By Christmas we would have introduced the 26 letters   of the alphabet and it is lovely to see 
each child's progression in phonics.   Could we please remind you to bring in a named water bot-
tle each day, as this gives your child independence to have a drink when he/she is thirsty.   Mrs Harris  

SCIENCE WEEK 
The whole school enjoyed participating in a week of science at the end of 
November. We invited several visitors into school to enhance our learning 
experiences. Professor Brainstorm presented three wonderful shows: Recep-
tion found out about Forces, Year 1 discovered the science of Light and 
Sound and Year 2 found out lots about Materials through watching some 
amazing experiments.  
Tasha from Living Things brought a variety of animals from around the world including a sugar 
glider, bearded dragons and meerkats! She talked to the Year 1 children about animal senses and 
Year 2 children discovered which habitats the animals live in.  
Year 2 children were also very lucky to find out about how animals, including humans, breathe 
when they conducted some investigations with Mrs Bignell.  
We all really enjoyed being scientists for a week!  

Mrs Wallin & Mrs Day 



MUMS INTO SCHOOL YEAR 2 

Ahoy m'hearties!   Year 2 had a brilliant 'Mums into School' pirate week.  

The Mums and children investigated verbs by swabbing ships' decks, climbing rigging and   

walking the plank. We sailed to dangerous islands and hunted for treasure by following a map 

and writing instructions for other pirates. The Mums were fantastic at following instructions to make their 

own pirate ship and then the week ended with recipes for pirate stews. It was an amazing week and the 

children thoroughly enjoyed watching their mums embrace their inner pirate and help the children in the 

classroom. Thank you mums!  

Miss Grierson  

MUMS INTO SCHOOL YEAR 1 
Year 1 had a great time with their mums. They helped the children make cheese sand-
wiches and pizza as part of the technology curriculum. The mums also 
supported the geography curriculum by accompanying the children to 
the local park to look for physical and human features.  
Thank you mums!  

SCHOOL DINNERS 
 
Caterlink have put             
together a parent  
survey on Survey   
Monkey.                   
 
They would really appreciate your feedback.  
  
This will be live until 31 December . 
  
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/
NVZ55MF  

HISTORY FORTNIGHT 

Both Year 1 and Year 2 completed history topics at the end of September. Using 2 weeks to cover the history 

topics means that they can examine the topic more closely and this was enjoyed by all.  

 

Year I were exploring toys across the ages including dolls and their cots, moving toys and bears. They en-

joyed playing with old and reproduction toys like their parents and grandparents would have played with and examining 

how they are the same or different from the toys they have today. The children themselves brought in their teddies to 

help them and completed their own history of toys topic booklet to take home.  

 

Year 2 particularly enjoyed exploring The Great Fire of London with the help of Magic Grandad on the computer. They 

also took part in role play involving Samuel Pepys and the pudding street baker Thomas Farriner. It was exciting to dis-

cover that Pudding Lane is still there to be seen in London and some parents, when working there, even go past it. The 

children created their own diary entry from the perspective of Samuel Pepys on specially ôagedõ paper to create a class 

book. Mrs Palmer 

 

Coming soon 
Some of our children are making an educational 

video of pure sounds for you to learn and review 

and this should be live on our website shortly.  

Mrs Palmer  

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/NVZ55MF
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